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Dear Conservancy member, 
 
Thank you for funding and supporting the Vermaaklikheid Bread Project as a short term means to help with food 
security in the Village.  At the end of August, as planned, we wrapped up our 17 Week Bread Project.  
 
Chesslin Michaels got up each morning at 3 am for 17 wintery weeks, every day except Sunday, and started the lengthy 
process of proofing the sourdough.  And then baking for delivery as early as possible - usually by 10 am. There was only 
one day, when we had an Eskom outage, when Chesslin couldn’t do this.  In total, Chesslin made and organised the 
delivery of more than 8,160 delicious rolls. Thank you to Anna Philander and Henry Charles for taking care of most 
deliveries. And all of this while ensuring that the bakery and baker Chesslin Michaels were isolated at all times and that 
social distancing was carefully considered during deliveries. 
 
Your funding supported 59 households made up of 164 individuals (105 adults and 59 children below 11 years of age).  
Households range from one member to many, and we needed a way to distribute equally to each person, so we 
decided to work with rolls. Each roll is the equivalent of a quarter of a loaf. The maximum the bakery could commit to 
was 480 large rolls, the equivalent of 120 loaves per week.  
 
Our goal, achieved, was to deliver 8 large rolls per family of four per week and an additional roll to each child on 
Wednesdays and Fridays. 
 
From an administration point of view, good records and registers were maintained. By the end of August our finances 
were as follows: 
 
Summary Conservancy Project Bank Account 

Bread Project Donations:  R 63 600.00 

Less Bread Project Costs: - R 41 674.90 

Plus Interest: R 55.93 

Project balance: R 23 191.30 

 
As you can see we have a healthy balance. The Conservancy will communicate with you 
shortly about what to do with it. 
 
I want to thank the people who made this project such a success. Thanks especially to 
Chesslin Michaels and Hannah Loewenthal; it was a great pleasure working with you. 
Thanks also to Chris Giffard and Paula Hathorn for carefully laying the groundwork, our 
Duiwenhoks Conservancy fundraisers John Thorne and Sarah Ward, and of course, you. 
 
 
Warm regards, 

Rooken Podesta 

Project manager, Duiwenhoks Conservancy 

  



Feedback from a few Beneficiaries 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 


